

 MINUTES
February 17, 2009, 10:00am-12:00pm
	Present
	Michael Dougherty, Wendy Ford, Robert Kehrberg, Brian Railsback, Linda Stanford, Scott Higgins, Chris Pratt, Becky Kornegay, Pat Brown, Bob McMahan, Carol Burton, Beth Lofquist, Kyle Carter


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich


Announcements

	Robert
	A large exhibition for a visiting artist is opening today, with a wine and cheese reception from 5:00-6:00.


	Becky
	The Faculty Scholarship Reception is tomorrow from 4:00-5:00.   Exhibits are fabulous.



	Carol
	Carol congratulated Scott, Brian and Dana on their hard work for the event mentioned above.



	Minutes
	The minutes for January 20, 2009 and February 5, 2009 stand approved.




DISCUSSION

	BS in Applied Management (Chris)
	Discussion has taken place between Ron, Jerry Kinard and Wendy to create a new degree program in applied management with same pre-core but not the same core.  This is a pre-curriculum review process before the Intent to Plan. 

Q:  What courses are you considering for requirement in the core (21 hours)?  

A:  Chris has a list of courses, but does not have it in front of him.  Total hours will be 39.  

Q:  Are there any pre-requisite courses?  

A:  This program will still be under AACSB accreditation.    

Q:  How is the cognate area of entrepreneurship and this different or similar? 

 A:  A BS in applied management is more focused on an existing opportunity in management.  This is very attractive to adult students in providing them with a business background.  It was planned as a resident program, but there is a good distance opportunity here.  Discussion ensued.  

COD endorsed document to go through the curriculum process.  All voted in favor.  



	Action Item
	COD was asked to send concerns, suggestions and language suggestions to Ron and Chris.


	BK Program – Inactive Status (Michael)
	We have tried the cohort model and found it very difficult with this particular group.  We wish to focus on the on line program in the undergraduate BK Program.  In order to use faculty best and in looking at the future of this program being on line undergraduate distance, we are recommending inactive status of the residential component.  We wish to put it on inactive status with the understanding that if it does not come off inactive status it will be eliminated.  BK Masters was also endorsed for inactive status.    

Deans recommended having three years and an opportunity to petition for an extension, but at that point programs will be reviewed for elimination.  There was consensus for this process with the deans.

COD moved to place BK undergraduate residential component on inactive status.



	MS in Sport Management – Inactive Status (Chris)
	This is a very small program so we are requesting to put it on inactive status.  It has already been vetted through the Faculty Senate (should have come here first).  There is a bachelor’s degree in sport management.  

Q:  What is the difference between suspension or inactive status?  

A:  Inactive is an on campus process; suspension is an approval process that goes through GA.  

Chris suggested the program go on inactive status for 3 years.  COD agreed.



	Collegial Review Schedule (Beth)
	You received a document from Will Peebles regarding simplifying the collegial review process.  We would like COD feedback regarding his proposal.  Bob is chairing the task force on merit – it does reference the AFE in terms of ranking faculty for consideration of merit pay.  Will’s proposal takes into account summer work.  

Student evaluations are not available when AFE’s are done in the spring.  Typically we do not do our merit decisions until June.    Discussion ensued.  
Reappointment and AFE focus on different measures – AFE is a snapshot of the overall year, reappointment is looking at continuance movement toward long term goals.  Discussion ensued as to a variety of solutions.  
COD agreed with Will’s sentiment and agreed to look at full reviews at two, four and five years. 
Wendy questioned the post tenure review process - how it is defined and who goes through it.  



	Active Items
	Beth and Kyle will review the document and add to the next COD agenda.



	Attendance at College Awards Events (Kyle)
	This is the time of year when we receive many invitations to many events.  We want to attend as many events as we can.  However, the Provost asks the deans to be judicious in those that they think are required events.  The Provost and Associate/Assistant Vice Chancellors will try to as many as they can.  

Keep in mind as we are transitioning to a stronger role of the dean in the college, that deans are the ones who need to preside over award ceremonies in their colleges. 

We may respond that we will try to drop by.  Please let us know if this response does not fit with your request.  For events that go across the university the Provost will attend.  

Award events for specific colleges are important too, but the Provost would like the deans to take greater ownership of these if at all possible.


	Proposed Graduate Council Curriculum Guidelines (Scott)
	We have been operating over four years with criteria for faculty review, but wanted to put something is writing to be clear with curriculum committees at the college level.  We will be the body that has the final say and in addition will be doing the technical review of all proposed graduate curriculum.  

Discussion ensued regarding the guiding principles as to what faculty should be thinking about as they propose a graduate course. Scott sees this as an attachment to the AA5 as guidelines only, not specific questions to be answered.  

The recommendation is the element of technical review will be added as information to the AA5, but response to each bullet is not required.  COD moved to accept these guidelines voting eleven in favor, one nay.




PROVOST UPDATES

	Class Size
	Our thoughts are we need to be conservative regarding class size.  The good news is if we have a class of 1600 we have extra revenue to pay faculty to teach (liberal studies).  This would be known in late May.  To date we have admitted about 4800 students.  We are aiming for a yield rate of about 30%.  We will discuss the possibility of creating extra classes and cap them at 0 for the time being.  



	Current Searches
	Kyle reviewed a handout (not for distribution at this time) with COD.  We need to slow down current searches – before bringing anybody in you have to go through the AA21 process asking for permission.  We will take a second look at the budget scenario as you bring each candidate in.  If we get bad news in the next couple of weeks we may have to tell candidates they are in a holding pattern.  

The budget will be discussed today in Executive Council. On Friday there is a special meeting of SPC to discuss the budget.  The intent is for SPC to give feedback in addition to COD and Executive Council.  

If you find anything is there you do not believe has been discussed, please let the Provost know.




c:  Terry Welch
